


















 

 

 

November 7, 2023 

 

Dear Mayor Mahan and San Jose City Council: 

As a member of San Jose’s non-profit community, I am writing this letter in support of 

HomeFirst. 

For decades, HomeFirst has been on the frontlines of San Jose’s fight to provide housing, 

support, and care for our unhoused neighbors. In fact, one of the attributes that makes 

them such a critical member of the unhoused support eco-system is that they are the 

only organization focused on the most difficult cases within the city’s unhoused 

population. 

Without HomeFirst, San Jose’s unhoused crisis would immediately grow exponentially, 

as their expertise and record of success would be impossible to replace, let alone, in the 

middle of the biggest unhoused crisis in our city’s history. 

In the interest of San Jose, I urge you to work with HomeFirst, and have dialogue with 

them. 

Knowing their leadership team, I am certain that they will answer your questions and 

embrace your feedback. 

I thank you for your time, and consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 
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November 9, 2023 

Dear Mayor Mahan and San Jose City Council: 

As a longstanding member of San Jose’s non-profit community, I am writing this 
letter in support of HomeFirst. 

As the region’s largest provider of interim housing and support services, LifeMoves 
is grateful to work alongside HomeFirst on the frontlines of San Jose’s fight to 
provide housing, support, and care for our unhoused neighbors. LifeMoves 
considers HomeFirst a key partner and a critical part of San Jose’s supportive 
housing ecosystem.  

In the interest of San Jose, particularly in the middle of the biggest unhoused crisis 
in our city’s history, I urge you to work with HomeFirst and dialogue with them. 
Knowing their leadership team, I am certain they will answer your questions and 
embrace your feedback. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

With gratitude, 

Aubrey Merriman 
Chief Executive Officer 
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San Jose City Clerk 
Via email 
 
November 9, 2023 

 
Dear Mayor Mahan and San Jose City Council: 

 
As a member of San Jose’s nonprofit community, and as a provider of homelessness services in 
the city of San Jose, I am writing this letter in support of HomeFirst. 

 
For decades, HomeFirst has been on the frontlines of San Jose’s fight to provide housing, 
support, and care for our unhoused neighbors. In fact, one of the attributes that makes them 
such a critical member of the unhoused support eco-system is that they are the one of on only 
a few organization focused on the most difficult cases within the city’s unhoused population. 

 
Without HomeFirst, San Jose’s unhoused crisis would immediately grow exponentially, as their 
expertise and record of success would be impossible to replace, let alone, in the middle of the 
biggest unhoused crisis in our city’s history. 

 
One less homeless services provider in the region means more suffering for those who are the 
most vulnerable. It also means that those fewer agencies who continue to provide these 
services will be taxed and be working under heightened scrutiny. This could eventually create a 
reluctance to do the work as the mounting tasks become too difficult for one provider alone to 
accomplish successfully. To successfully lower homelessness in San Jose, the city, nonprofit 
partners, people experiencing homelessness and other community stakeholders need to work 
together, not turn on each other when there are challenges.  

 
In the interest of San Jose, I urge you to work with HomeFirst, and have dialogue with them. 
Knowing their leadership team, I am certain that they will answer your questions and embrace 
your feedback. 

 
I thank you for your time, and consideration. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Louis Chicoine 
Chief Executive Officer 
Abode 
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FW: Letter of Support

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Mon 11/13/2023 8:32 AM
To: Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov> 

1 attachments (259 KB)
City of San Jose Letter of Support Nov 2023.pdf;

 
 
From: Kelley Cape 
Sent: Thursday, November 9, 2023 4:33 PM
To: City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Cc: The Office of Mayor Ma� Mahan <mayor@sanjoseca.gov>; District1 <district1@sanjoseca.gov>; District2
<District2@sanjoseca.gov>; District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>; District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>; District5
<District5@sanjoseca.gov>; District 6 <district6@sanjoseca.gov>; District7 <District7@sanjoseca.gov>; District8
<district8@sanjoseca.gov>; District9 <district9@sanjoseca.gov>; District 10 <District10@sanjoseca.gov>
Subject: Le�er of Support
 
 

 

You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important

Dear City of San Jose,
 
Please find the a�ached PDF, a le�er of support from the DEI Council of HomeFirst.
 
Best Regards,
 
 

 

Kelley Cape
DEI Director

D  M  F  

A  

 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email message is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and

privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient,
please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message.
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           @HomeFirstServices           @HomeFirstServices_SCC          @HomeFirstServices         www.homefirstscc.org 

November 9, 2023 
 
Dear Mayor and Councilmembers, 

As members of the Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI) Council at HomeFirst, a dedicated assembly of 
employee advocates committed to advancing our equitable systems and growing since 2017, we are 
writing to offer support and insight into how we champion our values across the agency.  
 
Foremost, we affirm our dedication to forging an inclusive and safe space for all individuals that 
embraces the diversity of experiences and individual uniqueness, transcending facets of their 
background, race, ethnicity, gender, or any other characteristic. Early in our charter, we carved out 
definitions and beliefs as follows:  
 

• Diversity: Diversity means valuing differing points of view that are shaped by our environment, 
experiences, and identities - including race, gender, orientation, ability, socioeconomic status, 
and religion. At HomeFirst, diversity strengthens our work, leading to better understanding, 
empathy, and care for the people we serve.  

• Inclusion: Inclusion means celebrating the uniqueness of each person. At HomeFirst, we create 
a sense of belonging for everyone by partnering with our employees and the people we serve—
honoring their journey and welcoming them to bring their whole selves to the table.  

• Equity: Equity provides additional resources and solutions for those who need it. At HomeFirst, 
equity is about meeting people where they are and embracing each stage of their lives. We 
prioritize equity by auditing our policies and procedures to eliminate bias and tracking and 
measuring progress toward our goals.  

As a DEI Council, we actively enhance our training programs, internal policies, and communication 
channels to ensure our commitment both as a collective of advocates and as a supporting coalition to 
the DEI Strategic plan, is consistently upheld. Notably, this strategy plan we uplift was recently 
celebrated as a true model for other agencies, as the Commission on Accreditation of Rehabilitation 
Facilities (CARF) sought our permission to share our successful structure across the country.   

Lastly, our Council is proud to be a collective dedicated to holding our growing organization accountable, 
and our consistent assessment of all our cross-functional systems is integral to shaping our workplace. If 
you have any concerns or suggestions related to our DEI initiatives, we encourage you to ask. Your input 
is invaluable as we strive for excellence in fostering a culture of inclusivity.  
  
 
Sincerely,  
  
 

Jayson Ramos 
DEI Council Co-Chair 

___ 
René Ramirez 

DEI Council Co-Chair 
 

DEI Councilmembers: Dameca Bailey, Gloria Chukwueke, James Scarpace, Kaitlin Carney, Kelley Cape, 
Kelly Vazquez, Kiyomi Arbuckle, Lori Smith, Nicola Hannington, Sandy Kiss, Sheila Tayama, & Silvia Valdez 
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FW: San Jose City Council, November 14, item 2.8 HomeFirst

City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Mon 11/13/2023 8:31 AM
To: Agendadesk <Agendadesk@sanjoseca.gov> 

1 attachments (237 KB)
Support Home First San Jose City Council Nov 14 item 2.8.pdf;

 
 
From: Don Taylor < >
Sent: Thursday, November 9, 2023 8:45 PM
To: City Clerk <city.clerk@sanjoseca.gov>
Subject: San Jose City Council, November 14, item 2.8 HomeFirst
 
 

 

You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important

To the City Clerk,
Please accept this comment for Nov 14 City Council mee�ng, item 2.8.  Thank you,
 

 

Don Taylor, LCSW (He/Him/His)
Executive Director, Bay Area Region
Pacific Clinics
A Merger of Uplift Family Services and Pacific Clinics
 
Tel: 

 

 
 

  

www.PacificClinics.org - Advancing Behavioral Healthcare
www.MYPCTI.org - Con�nuing Educa�on and Workforce Development for Behavioral Healthcare
www.HealthNaviga�on.org - Cer�fica�on Training for Peers and Paraprofessionals

Pacific Clinics Privacy Notice: This message, and any attachments, is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may

contain information that is privileged, confidential, or exempt from disclosure under federal or state law. If the reader of this message is not the intended

recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination,

distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited.

If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender and destroy this e-mail and all attachments from your system. (W&I Code,

Section 5328, 45 CFR 160 & 164).
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  •    •    •  www.PacificClinics.org 

 

November 9, 2023 
Re: San Jose City Council meeting, Nove 14, 2023, item 2.8 
 
Dear Mayor Mahan and San Jose City Council: 
 
As a member of San Jose’s non-profit community, I am writing this letter in support of 
HomeFirst. 
 
For decades, HomeFirst has been on the frontlines of San Jose’s fight to provide housing, 
support, and care for our unhoused neighbors. In fact, one of the attributes that makes them 
such a critical member of the unhoused support eco-system is that they are the only 
organization focused on the most difficult cases within the city’s unhoused population.  Without 
HomeFirst, San Jose’s unhoused crisis would immediately grow exponentially, as their expertise 
and record of success would be impossible to replace, let alone, in the middle of the biggest 
unhoused crisis in our city’s history. 
 
We recognize recent issues have been raised about HomeFirst and it is our sincere hope that the 
City and HomeFirst are able to engage in a conversation and address them to the satisfaction of 
both entities.    Our experience with HomeFirst as a partner in the county's mobile crisis team 
(TRUST) has been nothing short of collaborative and positive. 
 
In the interest of San Jose, I urge you to work with HomeFirst, and have dialogue with them. 
Knowing their leadership team, I am certain that they will answer your questions and embrace 
your feedback. 
 
I thank you for your time, and consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

    
Eva M Terrazas, (She, Her, Ella)   Don Taylor (he/him) 
Chief Public Policy and Advocacy Officer  Regional Executive Director 
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